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ALTRUSAN  
!

The club AGM & Installation of ne w officers was held on the 23rd May. It was a pleasure 
also to also present long service pins to Margaret Cotton (40years) and Judy Justice 
(30years). Gay Clark our Emeritus member was presented with her certificate from 
International office and we welcomed Lynne Smith , who  was initiated as a new member.  
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President ------------------------------- Rosemary Watson 

Immediate Past President --------- Clare Banks 

President Elect ----------------------- Glennys Espie 

Secretary ------------------------------  Claire Paterson  

Treasurer ------------------------------  Chris Wither 

Directors ------------------------------ Judy Justice 
! ! ! ! ! Brenda Brook 
     Anne McElwain 
     Alison Johnston 
!

MEETINGS   2nd and 4th Wednesdays  
   5.45pm for 6pm start 
 
MEETING PLACE Nellies Function Room 
   Hotel Taieri, Gordon Road 
   Mosgiel 
 
POSTAL ADDRESS  PO Box 62  
   Mosgiel 
  
VISITORS AND Please telephone or email 
APOLOGIES  Kath Burrows 
   027 4527  280      
   Email: kathburrows@gmail.com 
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'REACHING OUT'  
 

International President  
Leanne Milligan  

 
District Governor  
Christine Melville  

 
Taieri Club President  

 

Rosemary Watson  
178 Forfar St , 

Maryhill  
Dunedin  9011 

Phone : 03 453 0314 
Cell Phone : 027 897 2100 

rosemary.watson178@gmail.com  
 

Newsletter Editor :  Glennys Espie 
please submit  information and 

articles to allanespie@xtra.co.nz   

This Newsletter is kindly 
supported by 

Nellies Wine Bar & Restaurant 
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What a lovely evening, Judy and her membership team provided for our change-
over of the Board for the 2018-2019 year. The” Herb” garden was the theme and 
each person received an appropriate herb to take home. Clare was thanked for 
her and the boards great works completed during the previous year. Six 
members attended the Oamaru change-over. 

Elaine and Margaret Munro have completed the yearbook in a very timely 
fashion and this was given out at our first meeting. This takes a lot of work to 

complete. Preparation is being made for a digital copy to be made on our private Facebook page for 
easy access by members. Elaine is now on leave of absence for five months, initially cycling in 
Europe and then settling into her new home in Clyde. She will be our first Virtual Member so looking 
forward to her input in our affairs. 

A new club is being formed called Ohariu, north of Wellington city and already they have five signed 
members and have completed a project for a kindergarten. We have sent greetings and a small 
donation. 

Claire has instigated articles in the Taieri Herald. Several members attended Taieri High School to 
present the Adult tricycle to the Special Needs Unit and a cheque for the appointment of a part-time 
teacher-aid to assist learning. Also, we wished to acknowledge Clare Banks receiving the Margaret 
Inch Leadership Award for her services to Altrusa and the Community. 

The Committees have enthusiastically met and begun the preparation for projects for the year. The 
brain storming session was a success and I’m sure we will be able to move ahead with many new 
ideas to help our community. Glennys has attended a Canbead workshop and others could join a 
future session in August for Cancer patients. We are keen to be involved in “Days for girls” now an 
Altrusa International project and plan to contact the local organiser to find how best we could help. 

Sad news to receive the resignation of two of our members, Alison Holley, who has been with us for 
eight years; and Annette Taylor a relative newcomer. Fifteen members attended a morning tea for 
Alison at Blackstone Café, a noisy happy group. A similar event with Annette is planned soon. This 
has prompted a suggestion that we should meet regularly for coffee perhaps once a monthly and 
have more social activities. Already a couple of Mahjong groups have sprouted with some 
competitive Altrusans. 

Two dates to put in your diaries. 
15 September – IFF day in Queenstown 
12 October – Pink ribbon collection Mosgiel 
 

Thank you everyone for completing the Taieri Club survey. We must listen to each other to ensure 
we are effective, to keep members happy and to encourage new people to join us. We are all 
special. 

At our meeting in July we compiled a possible list of activities for the year to ensure we do not have 
“burnout” but able to achieve our objectives. I am so lucky to have a great group of women 
prepared to put their hands up so we can make a difference in our community. This week I saw the 
first flower on my Cornubia tree. Spring is not too far away.                         

President - !"#$%&'()*&+#",  
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It is with great pleasure that I present my President’s report for the 2017/2018 year. 
 
Firstly, it has been lovely to welcome 3 new members into the club this year- 
Margaret Munro, Ali Sipthorp and tonight Lynne Smith. We hope you find this a fun, 
friendly and stimulating club. We farewelled Ann Stechman in March after 29 years 
of service to the club, at a special function, held at Elaine’s home. 
 
The year began with a Sunday night Soup and Games evening in July. Lots of fun 

was had by all who attended and it was clear we have some fairly competitive members!! 
 
We have had 8 programme meetings this year- June saw Brainstorming for ideas of projects for the 
year, July- Ian Millar from the Blokes Shed, August- Sarah Nitis, a Taieri Community Board member 
and a little orientation, September-Liz Fleming and Alice Sharples on cardiovascular research, 
October- 2 ladies from Literacy Aotearoa, March- our own member Brenda Brooks, the textiles 
teacher at Taieri College, showed us through her workroom and some of the amazing work 
produced by her students after which we enjoyed dessert and coffee at Weavers; April- Jenny Wills 
talked about Can Bead, a great way for distraction from illness. 
 
Our Board Directors, Ann, Pam, Christine and Brenda, organised 2 wonderful evenings for us with 
the Christmas Party at JT’s Golf Club and the Birthday Night in February, where we walked around 
the city admiring the street art followed by dinner at Cobb and Co. 
 
Our projects for the year have included reading to the children at 4 
preschools and leaving the books we took to read, with them; filling 22 
Christmas boxes to be sent to the Pacific Islands; organising an evening 
with Nadia Lim in conjunction with Paper Plus to launch her latest book, 
‘Let’s Eat’ and raising $5200 for the Taieri Aquatics Facility Trust; selling 14 
First aid kits to cover the costs of running the Nadia Lim evening; helping 
with Daffodil Day in August and selling salmon sides raising almost $600. Claire and her Literacy 
committee have worked very hard to get the ‘Taieri’s Got Talent’ project underway, initially to be held 
in the second half of this Altrusa year. They gained a considerable amount of sponsorship but as 
with all projects the club does to raise funds for a particular cause, this time the proposed pool, we 
must be mindful of the budget. There is no point in working hard for little profit. Hopefully it can go 
ahead next year once the Events Centre is built at Taieri College where the sound and lighting costs 
will be much cheaper. 
 
With previously raised funds mainly due to our very successful Fabric Bazaars, we have given $750 
towards the cost of an adult tricycle for Taieri College students requiring extra learning support and 
$1600 for half the cost of an extra teacher aide to help with Literacy in the Junior part of the High 
School. $500 was given to aid the running of a very successful Stop/Look/Listen seminar for 
parents of high school students, organised by Joy Davis, the Community Facilitator for the East 
Taieri Presbyterian Church. The text book grants were again keenly sought after by tertiary students 
and this year we gave $500 to 2 students and $250 to 2 students. 
 

In January, we held an Orientation night at Elaine’s, which gave members a chance 
to have a good frank discussion on various matters involved in running the club. It is 
always very helpful to get new or different perspectives on how we do things within 
the club. 
 

Twelve members attended a very informative and interesting IFF day in Oamaru in November, and 
7 members returned from the District 15 Conference recently, very enthused by 3 wonderful 
speakers, all young women and men with no notes to refer to. At the Conference, we gained 1st 
place in the newsletter (thank you Glennys and Claire), 3rd place in the yearbook (thank you Elaine), 
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3rd place in the Governors Award and a commendation for our major fundraising project, the Nadia 
Lim evening. I was presented with the Margaret Inch Memorial Leadership Award but feel it was 
really for the club  because “no man is an island’ and without all your support, friendship and 
enthusiasm for this organisation I doubt I would be here after 33 years! We also gained 3rd place in 
the Nina Faye Colhoun Award at the International Convention in August last year. Not a bad haul for 
a small club-  we do punch well above our weight!! 
 
In November, we had a visit from Christine Melville, District 15 Governor at an informal evening at 
Claire’s home and just 2 weeks ago, it was lovely to have Silvia Silverman, Immediate Past 
President of Altrusa International, join us at our business meeting as she was travelling around the 
country. 
 
Grace and Benediction have been replaced this year by a Thought for the Week from a member 
and a Reflection by myself as President. 
 
Ali and Rosemary have set up an internal facebook page and are looking into a page suitable for 
public viewing. 
Bras for the Pacific Islands and old cell phones for recycled to purchase I pads to help autistic 
children, are ongoing projects for the club. 
 
Huge thanks to you, Pip for your wonderful secretarial skills, to Sue for keeping the finances in order, 
the rest of the Board for your input, to Jill, Claire , Judy and Sue, the Committee Chairs and in fact, 
to every one of you members for your  contribution to the club and our activities. 
 
 We have a club in very good heart and I wish Rosemary and her team all the very best for the 
coming year. 
 
Clare Banks 
 
 

Social media is becoming  an everyday part of our lives and it is nerve wracking to 
be part of the big cloud and hoping you are ‘safe'. Usually a 12 year old can tell you 
what to do, but I must say google and you tube are great sources of information if 
you have time to search, be specific with your search words and it normally 
rewards. 

On facebook home page on your account there is a downwards arrow on the far right hand side. 
Click. Settings 

Left hand option box click privacy 

Privacy settings and tools – your activity 

   - How people can find you-who can see posts 
                                             -who can send friend request 
                                             -who can look you up via email/phone 
                                             -do you want outside search engines linking 

Choose how accessible you want to be!If you have time, work your way through all the options on 
the menu on the right side and see what is available, it keeps being enhanced and offers good 
security. 

Happy browsing!                                                                                                                              

!"#$%#&'()*& 
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WIGS FOR PEOPLE WITH ALOPECIA 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT             
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Freedom Wigs was started nearly 30 years 
ago by Murray and Averill Barrington. Murray 
initially got into the business by helping out his 
brother, who resided in Christchurch, who was 
overloaded with work, in a business of men’s 
toupees.   

A friend with Alopecia asked if he would make 
her a wig. From there the business was born 
but only through Murrays unique ability to 
invent and research everything that was 
required for the success of the business. This 
desire for improvement of the product was 
ongoing, even up until he retired.  

The wigs are made in Dunedin from orders 
from Freedom’s  independent agents which 
are scattered throughout the world. From a 
start up team of three or four to the existing 
staff of mid forties the company is a Dunedin 
success story. 

The business was taken over 3 years ago by 
Deanna and Gary Beattie. Deanna had 
worked for Freedom for 10 Years as a NZ 
consultant and was in charge of all 
independent agents. Deanna and Gary 
relocated from Auckland to Dunedin. Their 
daughter Libbie who suffers from Alopecia 
looks after the Auckland side of the business. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Community Service Committee have 
touched base with Michelle, coordinator of 
the Mosgiel Foodbank.  
 
Soup is on the menu and our Club Members 
are busy making vegetable soup to be 
distributed to the local families. 
 
Programme Meeting 22nd August is 
organised  with our guest Ginny from 
Arbordale Crafts. We thought we would have 
some fun creating bookmarks and pop them 
in the  Lilliput Library Boxes around the 
Community.  
 
Working with Aged Concern is also on our 
agenda. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wendy Harvwey 
Chair Community Service Committee       
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Margaret Munro, Alison Johnston, guest  speaker Deanne Beattie, Pip Pilling & 
Brenda Brook display wigs & accessories used in the process of wig making.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
The Literacy committee of Judy, Jill, Glennys Clare, Lynne and myself have come up with ideas of 
how we can support literacy in the month of September. 
 
We decided  that the books which were left over from the Promoting Children's Literacy, which had 
been funded raised from the fabric bazaar, should be given out to local children. We contacted the 
local Plunket Nurse and a local Midwife to see if they would be prepared to distribute these books. 
They were thrilled to be asked. All new born babies in Mosgiel will be given a book during the 
month of September. Plunket will also give books to the local children who come for their Plunket 
checks during the  September month. 
 
When the Mosgiel library heard what we were planning on doing they wanted to provide us with 
pamphlets of activities that they have in the library for children. These will be added to the  books 
and will hopefully encourage parents to use the wonderful resources that  are available at the 
library.  
 
In  August the library is holding a poetry day for children. They will be encouraged to write poems 
about Mosgiel and  Altrusa will sponsor prizes. This is a wonderful opportunity for us to be able to 
support this project and again encourage children to read and enjoy  books. 
 
We have also started another project which is making Alzheimer  picture folders. These folders will 
be given to Rest homes that have dementia clients. The folders can be used when the families 
visit as they can stimulate Alzheimer clients to talk. 
 
Jill has come up with a novel way of fund raising. She is collecting books and at the end of the 
year offers them to her tramping group for a gold coin. The committee have other ideas for fund 
raising later in the year, so it is looking to be a busy but enjoyable year. 
 
Thank you committee members.  
 

Jan Muir 
Literacy Committee Chair  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

LITERACY REPORT    
 

Working bee at Jan's place: from left Rosemary Watson, Brenda Brook, Margaret 
Munro, Jill Dodd, Sue Johnstone, Glennys Espie, Clare Banks & Jan Muir.  



 
 

Since Change-over in May, the Membership 
committee have been brainstorming ideas 
about how we can attract new members and 
retain the current cohort of Altrusan's. A 
survey was subsequently distributed by 
Rosemary Watson to canvas members about 
a variety of topics related to the Altrusa 
International Taieri club.  

On 16th July, the Membership committee 
along with: Rosemary Watson, Claire 
Paterson and Ali Sipthorp met at Blackstone 
café. A wonderful afternoon was spent 
planning the forthcoming Membership 
evening; alongside working out roles within 
the Membership committee for this event. 
Rosemary was also able to provide a verbal 
summary from the 13 members who had 
responded to the recent Membership survey. 
Some worthwhile discussion followed. 

On the 25th of July, a very 
successful Membership meeting 
ensued with Margaret Munro 
introducing Deanna Beattie who 
is the co-director of Freedom 

Hair; a Dunedin-based company. The 
rationale of this business is to provide 
custom-made wigs to clients around the world 
who suffer from alopecia. Altrusa members 
heard about how children and adults’ lives 
can change for the better with a custom-
made wig that suits the client’s age and 
circumstances. 

Many questions followed Deanna’s interactive 
and captivating PowerPoint presentation that 
was set up by Claire Paterson: 
www.freedomwigs.com. During the evening, 
we were able to handle some of the wigs that 
are made from unprocessed human hair; 
alongside looking at the options of what type 
of colour and style a potential client could 
choose from.  Rosemary presented Deanna 
with a small gift to thank her on behalf of the 
Taieri Altrusa club. 

 

Special thanks to Margaret Munro for the 
beautiful floral arrangements and scented 
candles dotted around the room. Margaret 
had worked at Freedom Hair and recalled 
some additional stories about this amazing 
Dunedin company. 

Three invited guests were also able to 
participate in the Membership evening which 
started with a thoughtful quote by Dr Seuss - 
provided by Pip Pilling. She used her magic 
power of persuasion to entice members into 
purchasing a raffle ticket for a mystery prize 
and a small grocery hamper; both won by the 
lucky Ali Sipthorp! 

Throughout the evening, we could choose 
from a variety of herbal and fruit teas 
alongside the delicious Anzac biscuits that 
were made by Alison Johnston.  A copy of 
Joan Bishop’s classy cottage pie recipe was 
our parting gesture to all club members; with 
a challenge to try this delectable dish! 

It was a memorable Membership evening 
indeed! Our thanks to all who attended and 
sent text messages conveying their 
enjoyment of this social and informative get-
together.  

To conclude, may we all strive to:  go 
onwards, upwards but not outwards! 
Hopefully, Glennys Espie and Claire Paterson 
will use their photography skills to our best 
advantage to make this happen; after they 
captured the Membership committee 
interacting with Deanna and her collection of 
wigs. 

Brenda Brook  
Chair of Membership 
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DISTRICT NEWS 

 EDITORIAL 

!

!

A brand new club in Wellington - Ohariu 
On June the 14th the newly formed club 
held a meeting inviting any interested 
people along. The event was held in 
Johnsonville and was the first club 
meeting. Katrina Clokie founder of the 
club is an enthusiastic and talented young 
woman.  
The new club will cover a similar area of 
Wellington to the Ohariu electorate that 
includes Wadestown, Crofton Downs, 
Ngaio, Khandallah, Johnsonville, 
Newlands, Paparangi, Woodridge, 
Churton Park, Grenada North and Tawa.  
 
One of the clubs first projects was ask 
shoppers to Support their collection for 
the Johnsonville Community Centre Food 
Bank by visiting Countdown in 
Johnsonville Mall on Saturday the 18th of 
August. They asked that people add a 
can to their groceries, or buy an item from 
the food bank wish list, then donate to the 
Altrusa collectors who were  onsite at 
Countdown throughout the day. 
They also helped with cutting, ironing and 
sewing for the Boomerang Bags for 
Brownies Camp.  
!

 

An article in The Star newspaper 28th July was food for thought especially given that 
International Youth  Day is to be celebrated on August 12th.  Information regarding a not-
for-profit youth development organisation called 'Rock Solid'  is in action in Dunedin.  The 
idea is to help steer youth away from a life of crime and even prison. The article is about 
how a Taieri College student  Shade Rowe and his mentor James Piho are involved in the 
charity. Shade was 9 years old when a friend suggested he go to a 'Rock Solid' meeting. 
Groups meet after school and in the evenings for development programmes. The 
organisation is pleased to be able to work with other youth development groups like Otago 
Youth Wellness, Malcam Trust and Te Hou Ora. The article was very interesting and 
informative. You can find out more about 'Rock Solid' at www.rocksoliddunedin.co.nz.  As 
Altrusan's we might well find that this is a community group who could do with our support. 

 

International Youth Day takes place on August 
12 every year, bringing youth issues to the 
attention of the international community and 
celebrating the potential of youth as partners in 
today’s global society. 

August 12 was first designated International 
Youth Day by the UN General Assembly in 
1999, and serves as an annual celebration of 
the role of young women and men as essential 
partners in change, and an opportunity to raise 
awareness of challenges and problems facing 
the world’s youth. 

Thematic discussions and information 
campaigns take place across the world, to 
engage both Member States and the general 
public to understand the needs of young 
people, to implement policies to help them 
overcome the challenges they face, and to 
encourage young people into the decision-
making process. 
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INTERNATIONAL YOUTH DAY  
 



 
 

Spotlight    May:                                                                                                         
Glennys Espie:  Glennys spoke about her parents family immigrating from Lebanon, and about the 
Lebanese Community of Dunedin donating a generous gift to the Dunedin libraries to establish a 
Digitisation Centre at the City Library and to develop this archive “Scattered Seeds”. The aim of 
this site is to collect the memories, mementos and stories of the people -  individuals, 
whanau/hapu, ethnic groups and cultures – fruits of the seeds scattered on the four winds from all 
over the world, that have landed here, taken root and come to call Dunedin home. Glennys 
became curious and intrigued to find out more……and is now hooked and working with this project 
weekly and is learning a lot of her own family history.  
 

Spot light  June :                                                                                                                             
Margaret Munro spoke of her Childhood in the Maniototo, delightful stories at Boarding School at 
Waitaki Girls, her hockey career playing NZ under 21 and NZ Black Sticks (raising funds and 
travelling to other parts of the world).  See Members Profile in this newsletter.  

Inspiration:                                                                                                                                                        
Judy Justice – Tibetan Secret to a Long Life ‘Eat Half, Walk Double, Laugh Triple and Love 
without Measure’  

 

Thought of the Day:                                                                                                                              
Given by Clare Banks:  May your choices reflect your hopes not your fears.             
Nelson Mandella  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAREWELL & BEST WISHES ALISON HOLLEY 

A get together was held at Blackstone Cafe to wish Alison Holley all the best and to show our 
appreciation for her service to the community and her friendship while a member of our club.  It 
was a lovely social occasion with a great turn out of members which showed the esteem in which 
Alison is held. Back row from left: Clare Banks, Pip Pilling, Brenda Brook, Alison Holley, Judy 
Justice, Jan Muir, Glennys Espie & Claire Paterson. Seated from left: Margaret Munro, Ali 
Sipthorp, Rosemary Watson, Alison Johnston, Sue Johnstone, Pam Yardley & Margaret Cotton.  



                             
 
 
Hello Altrusans, 

The new members side of the International website is now live as promised. Browse 
the different tabs to find all of the resources you need. Please let us know if there are 
items you are not able to find and if we've missed important items you may use 
regularly.  

For now, there is one way to login for all.  

1. You can either click on "Member Login" from the Altrusa.org site, or go directly to 
login.altrusa.org.   

2. Type in the following credentials to login.     

Username: altrusan                                                 
Password: check with Rosemary                       

 Thank you for your patience, and we apologize for any inconvenience. If you have any questions 
please send us an email at Altrusa@Altrusa.org.  

Thank you,                                                                                                                                       
Altrusa International Office Staff 

3333333333333333333333333333333333333333�

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHAT'S HAPPENING AT INTERNATIONAL?  
 

 

 
 

JULY:  15th  Wendy Harvey  
    
AUGUST:   3rd  Chris Wither  
   13th  Rosemary Watson  
   24th  Elaine Watson  
   28th  Anne McElwain  
 

A birthday is just the first day of another  
365-day journey around the sun. 

Enjoy the trip.... 
 

 

    
 
  

 



 
 
 
 
1987 Notepaper and gift Cards sold and craft sale funds to Mosgiel Disabled Living Centre 
 building fund 
1988   Retirement Seminar for women 
1989   Health Seminar for women 
1990   Fashion Parade for literacy projects, kite festival and outstanding citizen award 
1991   Golf Tournament funds to Mosgiel Abilities Centre   
           Tertiary funding grants for local High School students to further their studies 
           Yellow-Eyed Penguin Ball funds to Yellow-Eyed Penguin Trust 
1992 Home and Garden Tour Funds to Books in Schools, Womens Refuge, Roxburgh Health 
 Camp, and Parenting Courses 
1993 Charity Golf Tournament and Youth  Dance 
1994 Alison Holst 'Fit Food' Demonstration  
1995 Charity Golf Tournament funds to Hospice, Teddy Bears Picnic fun day as a community 
 service 
1996 Charity Music Hall funds to Friends of children in Hospital 
1997 Teddy Bear & Cloth Expo proceeds to Carmel House in Mosgiel to purchase a van and 
 Friends of Children in Hospital 
1998 Christmas Lights tour, project for disadvantaged families  
1999 Spring Fling Proceeds to begin a Children's Prescription Glasses project 
2000 Charity Music Hall, proceeds to Magic Mums pampering day 
2001 Magic Mums pampering day 
2002 Hidden Talents and Treasures, funds to Arahina Family Support Centre for sewing  
 machines, Magnificent Garden Tour, funds to community projects 
2003 Magic Mum's pampering day 
2004 Food  Festival funds raised to provide a  SPELD  Scholarship  
2005 Altrusa  District Quilt Auction  funds to DARE  

 Quiz Night funds to Mosgiel Library Children's furniture and Toys 
 Celebrity Debate proceeds to Taieri St John Building  Appeal 

 

Ongoing Projects :       
  

 Magic Mums - SPELD Scholarships - Text Book Grants - Children's Prescription Glasses 
!
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FROM THE ARCHIVES- PROJECTS & FUNDRAISERS 1987 - 2005 
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Welcome 

Welcome  Lynne, we  are very 
happy to have you join our club.  

We look forward to getting to 
know you. 



!
!
!
!

I was bought up on a farm on the Maniototo in a small area Gimmerburn just outside 
Ranfurly. I am the eldest of 5. There was three generations on the farm and so the 
kids spent a lot of time at our grandparents house through the trees and at our uncles 
especially after he got TV which we did not have. 

At age 13 I went to boarding school in Oamaru --- Waitaki Girls---- as was a family 
tradition. I hated it at the start. As well as being homesick, going from a small class 
where I was generally in the top half of the class to going to big classes and taking 

French and Latin with girls who had already taken these subjects for 2 years at intermediate, 
which was attached to the school, was a real struggle. We did get up to some boarding school 
high jinks, like making home brew, scaring house mistresses and cutting down Xmas trees. 

After 4 years of high school I was to have a year at home as I thought I wanted to be a dental 
nurse and wasn’t old enough to apply but Mum and began to clash, as teenagers do, and I started 
applying for jobs advertised in ODT. I got a job at the medical school as a laboratory technician 
doing electron microscopy in the pathology dept. 

As with the majority of folk from the Maniototo I was sports mad and played tennis and hockey. I 
played in my first K cup for Otago in Gore in 1968. 

I got married in 1973 and moved to Napier for 7 years. We loved living in the Bay the desire to be 
closer to family made us return to Dunedin. 

I was lucky enough to be chosen for the NZ junior hockey team - it was a team put together to play 
at the world cup being played in Auckland. Because we were put together quickly they sent us on 
a four week internal tour to play against provincial teams. I got to meet some lovely families that 
billeted us and saw places I have never been to before. We went from Gore to Dargaville and 
places in between. 

I had a trip to Canada and the US with the Hawkes Bay hockey team We raised $60,000 in 12 
months for the trip which was a considerable amount of money in the 1970s. I played for the NZ 
team and we toured England and the Netherlands. We were the first non-European team to play 
on Wembley Stadium. It was an experience playing before a crowd of 70,000. 

I worked for Freedom wigs for 28 years. I was one of the founding members of staff along with the 
owner Murray Barrington. Now the business employs in excess of 40 workers. 

I have two children. Anna is based in Berlin but works all around the world in the movie industry as 
a costume designer/textile artist. Sam lives in Melbourne and works as a consultant arborist. 

Eighteen months ago my husband and I decided to go our separate ways.  

Much of my time is spent with my three little boys, being my deceased sister’s Gandchildren, who 
live in the Maniototo. 

Claire helped me find a house to buy in Mosgiel and invited me to attend Altrusa which has been 
one of the highlights of my shift. 

Margaret 

 

MEMBERS PROFILE  - Margaret Munro 
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July    
11th:  Board Meeting  5pm: prior to Business Meeting 
  Business Meeting  Inspiration: Jill Dodd 
      Accent: Pam Yardley 
      Reflection: Glennys Espie (swap) 
24th  Workshop   Dementia Books Jan Muir's home 4 - 5pm 
25th:  Programme Meeting  Membership Committee (Brenda Brook Chair) 
      Spotlight: Ali Sipthorp  
August  
8th:  Board Meeting  5pm: prior to Business Meeting 
  Business Meeting  Inspiration: Judy Justice 
      Spotlight: Chris Wither 
      Accent: Wendy Harvey 
      Reflection: Anne McElwain (Swap)    
12th:  International Youth Day 
22nd:  Programme Meeting Community Service Committee (Wendy Harvey Chair) 
25th   Poetry Day    2- 4pm Mosgiel Public Library 
31st   Daffodil day   9am - 2pm BNZ 
   
September  
5th:  International Day of Charity 
8th:  International Literacy Day 
12th:  Board Meeting  5pm prior to Business Meeting   
  Business Meeting  Inspiration: Jan Muir 
      Spotlight: Pip Pilling 
      Accent: Annette Taylor 
      Reflection: Sue Johnstone 
15th  IFF Day   Senior  Citizens Rooms, Queenstown 

19th  World Humanities Day 

21st  International Peace Day        
26th  Programme Meeting  Literacy Committee 
 
Social & Fun  
Tuesday July 24th from 4pm for an hour or more at Jan Muir’s home, bring along your favourite 
“tipple”  and your smile!! 
Please bring magazines, brochures etc that the pictures can be cut out to assemble folders for the 
Dementia Patients. 
 
Wednesday Night  25th July  
We have speakers from Freedom Hair, should be most interesting. 
Bring along a friend, neighbour or colleague (just let Kath know for numbers, please). 
 
“Days for Girls” Fabrics   
Please  save any bright coloured fabrics (with little or no white) for Days 
for Girls (no animal patterns). 

These are for the bags and don’t need to be 
pure cotton.Any pure cottons we would also 
like for the actual shields. Inserts are 
flannelette in darker colours, patterned and 
plain. 

COMING EVENTS 
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